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	Antitrust Admonition
Read by Jonathan Landry
Introductions


Review Agenda
Status update of SCR 756 and projected timelines 

There will be a delay on getting the SCR 756 implemented until after nodal (December 2010)
Discussion:

We are going to ask RMS and PRS to provide a project list and ask for a parking deck for those that will not go live.  And what things will be implemented after nodal. – S. Tindall
That conflicts with the previous timeframe. We had previous timeframe of what will go voted on.  – C. Reed
Yes, different timeframe. We are investigating what projects will conflict with nodal. We will not be able to address this until nodal goes live. – S. Tindall
Do we know how long these projects will be tabled? – M. Jones
PRS will rank the items on the parking deck. After nodal goes live then we will start looking prioritizing which projects we can work on when and where they fall into.  It will be after the Dec 2010. We will be looking at them beforehand but it won’t be final until after nodal. If something urgent needs to be put in we can always do that with a SIR.  – S. Tindall
MarkeTrak Update from TDTWG
PR 80031 – Trey Felton
We are having an outage and want to start it at 6am on Saturday, August 22nd. We have SLA to be up at 8am and noon so we need an exception to take it down early.  We are taking this to RMS this month and wanted to inform the taskforce and TDTWG.

Slide 3 - we will be digging into this more in 2010.
Establish deadline for submitting additional Phase III suggestions
Any thoughts on when we should do a pens down? – J. Landry
Are we are talking about this not being implemented until 2010 do we want to really put a timeline on this? - Phone
The changes won’t be implemented but the changes we can have an idea. Do we want to take time to see if the expedited switches are going to affect the market? – J. Landry
We were thinking about this before the taskforce got tabled. We have a little bit more time to work with.  – M. Jones
I was thinking about the first quarter of 2010. We still have to get all of these suggestions in and then we don’t have to wait until the last minute.  – C. Reed
We have to keep in mind that any enhancements to the tool, they won’t be until 2010 as it stands now. Whatever the cutoff for suggestions is we have to implement by 2010. That’s in addition to what we have now.  – J. Landry
Two timelines, one is a pens down and the other is RMG revisions? - Phone
Before we put a deadline on the pens down, you might want to wait to see what the parking deck will get lined up. It might be months. – S. Tindall
We can discuss this at the next meeting. Keep this mind. - J. Landry – ACTION ITEM
Determine the appropriate MarkeTrak Workflow to use to submit any rescission based issues
Go over the current rule and the new rule:

As it stands now rule PUC25.474 will not change. The timeframe will stay the same as it is. If the customer calls within this timeframe, this can usually be accommodated with an 814_08 transaction. The switching timeframes will shorten drastically, so the rescission period can overlap the switch timelines.  There is no current process that fully addresses that because according to subsection M that will be implemented, we will not have the normal TDSP charges as for IAGs. That is the bare minimum for a new process for this. The main reason of calling this meeting is to get some kind of feedback from the market on what we would like to see done. We will not see any new MT workflows. It will have to be in the current workflow. Does anyone have any ideas on how to handle these situations?  - J. Landry
Right of rescission is as 6 day window. We are going to look at the rescission window. We would look for a cancel with approval not worked and if it is already worked then we will work but not as an IAG.  - M. Garrett
How do we identify the cancel with approval that is not an exception?
We would look at the 6 day window and assume. – M. Garrett
Should we put comments on the Marketrak issue to say if that’s the reason for the CWA? - Phone
I think that would be great. – M. Garrett
Maybe give it a word that is not common so that it can be searched. – J. Landry
That would be fine. Just some type of language that it would be the customer rescission period. – J. Landry
Within the current IAG MarkeTrak Process, a Cancel With Approval to be opened.  It gives everyone to the right to Cancel with approval issue, even when it’s in that rescission period. – C. Nuru
AEP is saying that they would be able to reverse the transaction even after it is dropped. – J. Landry
We need to know that we don’t need to reject that CWA because it is an exception to that rule. - Phone
I think a certain language will be good. – M. Garrett
The problem I have with the CWA because it doesn’t allow both MPs to be involved.  We want them to cancelled before ERCOT receives the final reads.  If the losing CR tries to do a cancel with approval we won’t approve that.  We’ve put a validation to get those issues automatically kicked out.  For the time being if you looked at the workflow, you will have to go with the IAG workflow because to even tell the new CR who the old CR was we can’t do that unless it’s a IAG issue. – D. Michelsen
            So if these switches complete then we can reinstate it to the other provider. – J. Landry
            IAG is best to involve other parties.  But we can’t have the losing CR cancelling the gaining CR. – D. Michelsen
Does it make sense to have multiple types use, use CWA if you can if already completed file under IAG? - Phone
            Yes try to stop it before it happens. – K. Holley
            It looks like it will be very hard to cancel. – J. Landry
What if the customer calls in the 12 hour on the last day? Then it will be a problem even if it’s in the recission period but might be too late.  What percentage are we talking about when the customer goes with the very last day? - Phone
With the postcard was 24,000 enrollments cancelled with.  – J. Landry
That sounds right.  I think there is a much larger number cancelled by the CR. It’s hard to determine the number 8- 10% of Switches get cancelled. – D. Michelsen
Not all of those were in the rescission period, but I’m sure a large chunk would apply to this. It’s impossible to know if it will be an exception to the rule. – J. Landry
Some of these won’t be able to get cancelled. The customer has only the 6 days of the rescission period.  They have to send the 04 for the read and can be dropped on day 2 and the sixth day the customer can exercise their right to rescission.  But there will be some situations where the rescission will occur after the meter read is completed.
IAG is the best for that process because it does send the customer back. If there is a way that we can separate the rescission in IAG then we can do that, but not for Cancel With Approval. – T. Stewart
 Dave said that we shouldn’t use Cancel with Approval (CWA).  – J. Landry
So that we can refer tot hat Cancel With Approval (CWA) if it’s because of the rescission period. So we can at least see that you did try to cancel with approval before hand. – M. Garrett
We will have to change some things with the RMGR.  I have drafted and we can go line by line and decide where we want to go with this. – J. Landry
Read off RMGRR that Jonathan created.

 Do we need to talk about the two MT issues? - Phone
This was drafted wanting to still discuss the subtypes. Do all of the TDSPs agree that we include the language in the CWA. – J. Landry
More information would be best. – C. Nuru
It also gives more background. – Phone
Are we requesting that we send a CWA even after it has already completed? – W. Knotts
No if you can stop the transaction do CWA or 814_08 but send IAG issue if it’s already processed.  But need to provide enough information. – C. Nuru
Corde do we want to have them submit a CWA? – J. Landry
If the CR does not know then they do a CWA. If the CR knows that the order is complete then you will have to send an inadvertent gain issue. – C. Nuru
This isn’t posted as a key document and not an existing section. Is there a certain format for drafting new language. Does anyone know? – J. Landry
When we are drafting it does need to be in redline format.  I work with you to get it in redline.  Sometimes when you are just creating it, have it in blackline, but the final will be redline. – S. Tindall
Would you like to be more generic here and then more detail in the MarkeTrak User Guide? – S. Tindall
Yes, that would be good. – J. Landry
Are we all in agreement that the IAG will be the subtype of choice? – J. Landry
I think it will be the only option due to what Dave said. – C. Reed
I agree with Carolyn. This is the only resolution. – K. Holley
We agree but we do need an identifier. – L. Fanning
To create a drop down in MarkeTrak IAG issue, would this contain a TIBCO change? If we were going to use anything besides a comment then we are only allowing this to be submitted through the GUI? – J. Landry
I like the part where we include the rule in the comment because then we can review it.  – T. Stewart
Do we want to use something unique to specify this process? – J. Landry
We think the rule number is more relevant, the project number will be going away. - Phone
When do we need these redlined? – K. Scott
It would have to go for the urgency vote at RMS. Otherwise we can’t consider it. Whatever we decide on here, we will put in the comments. – S. Tindall
TX Set put a revision in the RMG for this section.  It passed for urgent vote last week.
So we are going to add a comment in TX Set for RMGRR 079 to add this new section and make any edits we have. – K. Scott
In 7.2.2.1.1 TX Set Document is where we are going to add the comment.
Discuss possible time constraints associated with the use of any new process agreed upon regarding the Expedited Switch Rule
Do we want to place a limit on the amount of time for fee elimination after the switch transaction completes? In a current IAG situation you can have it 3 months down the line.  There should be some sort of time limit. This should not come up 3 months down the line.  If they decide the rescission period was when the Inadvertent Loss (IAL) was issued but not determined until later. The fees will not be eliminated. – J. Landry
That’s where we will go back to the 6 business days. – M. Garrett
Do we need to add a cushion to give customers and CRs time if the customer is late. – J. Landry
I don’t mind that, I do think that we need to make a restraint on the timeline. There will be some CRs that will try to work the system. We don’t want to have to wait for too long for the losing CR to cancel and re-bill.  – M. Garrett
How do the CRs feel about getting it done after 7 business days after the switch? – J. Landry
We are going to be looking at the First Available Switch Date (FASD) than the date that we actually receive it just in case there is a delay on it getting sent over.  – M. Garrett
3 days after the FASD.  814_01 is sent on Monday, the FASD is Thursday.  ERCOT would see Friday as day 1. Then the 3 business days after that, MTW.  Thursday would be the last date that the CR can send in the MT issue?- J. Landry
Day 7 is Wednesday and is the last day that the CR can send a MT issue.  If ERCOT receives at 11pm t On Monday then the next day will be day 1.  If we send during day on Monday then Monday is day 1. – M. Garrett
I think 7 is a really tight timeline.  – J. Landry
We are trying to make it tight to handle the cancels and re-bills. – M. Garrett
Our initial idea is around 8 or 10 business days. – J. Landry
It’s more of a manual process so for us to keep it down to 7 business days limits the time that we can cancel that request. – M. Garrett
Isn’t it a drastically different process to eliminate these fees rather than reverse fees? – J. Landry
We don’t want to just decide but take it back to talk to our own companies. – M. Jones
We are pushed for time so we don’t have time for another meeting. It needs to be decided today. – K. Scott
8 business days would give enough time for MT tool cushion. – C. Reed
If there was a system problem we will work for the MPs. – M. Garrett
Customer perspective, we are widing out the window for them with using business days.  
That doesn’t help the CR because the Customer might wait till the last day. – J. Landry
 I agree that the one day is not beneficial. – Phone
The 1 business day will put the CR in a tight situation to get the issue in and worked.  – J. Landry
I like 8 business days. – J. Landry
We shouldn’t focus on the worst case scenario. – K. Scott
I feel like we need a little more time to talk about this. – K. Holley
We should come with a suggestion and put it in the document and if we need to re-address do it later. – T. Stewart
How much are you going to put that much detail in the Revision request. That is something that we need to agree upon before the comments are added to the TX set. – S. Tindall
We need to come to an agreement and send it out for people to comment on it.   – M. Jones
We do not know what the extreme situation is so we can put on 7 right now and see how it will play out once it goes into the Market. – J. Landry
When you send this out you are going to say MarkeTrak task force is enforcing the 7 days. – S. Tindall
You can have a group consensus in one sense and then we can get a company consensus after we send it out. – K. Scott
MarkeTrak Task Force Consensus is 7 days after the submittal of the order.
Changes made to section 7.2.5 in the RMGRR.

Discuss additional short term and long term resolutions 

- This needs to be a new subtype.

- First Available Switch Date (FASD) for the Inadvertent Gain Issue (IAG) just for CRs to know when they are submitting. – L. Fanning
- Drop down list for choosing Rescission. Could not be available if it’s outside of the timeline.
Discuss and draft the language for necessary changes to the Users Guide associated with the Expedited Switch Rule (valid customer rescission period)

“Customer Rescission-please process per PUC Rule PUC25.474n” will be included in the comments section of an IAG issue due to customer rescission.
Acknowledge any further comments/concerns regarding the rule

Gather action items
Adjourn


4:00 pm



	ACTION ITEMS

	1. Review the comments to RMGRR and send it out to get feedback and get it back to Sandra.

2. Make revisions to the user guide
3. Suggestions/comments to Carolyn, Monica and Jonathan by noon on Friday, July 17, 2009.
4. Schedule submission deadline for Phase 3 in a future meeting.

	Conference call update:
Thursday July 23rd for WebEx conference call. 1:00pm- 4:00pm


